
 

Dear Friends: 

 

It is an honor to represent Maine in the United States Senate, and I welcome this opportunity to share 

several key accomplishments for our state from the previous year. 

 

As Vice Chair of the Appropriations Committee in 2024, I have secured nearly $580 million for 230 

projects across all of Maine’s 16 counties to promote job creation, workforce training, and economic 

development; expand access to health care; support law enforcement; improve public education and 

infrastructure; and protect our environment. As the new Congress begins, I am honored to be taking the helm of 

the Committee, the first Mainer to do so in nearly a century, and I remain committed to ensuring that federal 

spending produces real results for our state and nation. 

 

Maine has the oldest average age in the country, which is why I have long prioritized health-focused 

legislative efforts. There were more than 1,860 health care bills introduced during the 118th Congress. Only 15 

health care bills were signed into law, and I was a lead sponsor of five of them. These bills will enhance care for 

individuals with Alzheimer’s, autism, and substance abuse issues through improved research funding, 

strengthened public health programs, and increased support for rural first responders. 

 

Another important bill that I coauthored was the Social Security Fairness Act. Since 2003, when I led the 

first-ever Senate hearing on the Windfall Elimination Provision and the Government Pension Offset, I have 

sought to end these provisions of the Social Security Act that unfairly reduce the Social Security benefits that 

public employees or their spouses have earned. I am pleased to say that with the passage of my bill, the Social 

Security Fairness Act, in December, public sector retirees will now receive the full Social Security benefits they 

have earned. 

 

When the Maine way of life was under threat, I was certain to defend the interests of our state. I worked 

to protect Maine’s potato farmers when the Department of Agriculture tried to reclassify the potato from a 

vegetable to a grain. I thwarted efforts to consolidate USPS mail operations at the Hampden postal facility, 

which would have disrupted mail delivery throughout our state. I sounded the alarm with leaders at the FBI and 

Departments of State and Treasury on the spate of illicit marijuana growing operations that are destroying 

properties and providing refuge to foreign criminals in our state. Following damage to our working waterfronts 

after last winter’s storms, I secured $15 million to help fishing communities recover. I championed funding to 

support the Maine Air National Guard base, Bath Iron Works, and Portsmouth Naval Shipyard. 

 

As of last December, I have cast more than 9,100 consecutive votes, continuing my record of never 

missing a roll-call vote since my Senate service began in 1997. My ranking as the most bipartisan Senator 

reflects Maine’s tradition of working with a spirit of cooperation and respect. 

 

My highest priority as a Senator is to ensure that Maine’s needs are met. If ever I can be of assistance to 

you, please contact one of my state offices or visit my website at collins.senate.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

   

Susan M. Collins    

United States Senator   

 


